Iberia Economic Development Authority
Regular Meeting Minutes

Tuesday – November 19, 2013
 Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Tuesday, November 19, 2013 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, in New Iberia, LA  70560

Liz Bodin called the meeting to order and called for the roll.  
Members Present: Liz Bodin, Damon Migues, Jim Wiggins 
Members Absent: Cecil Hymel, Fran Henderson
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Jeff Simon, Evelyn Ducote, Von Hatley, Danny David, Roy Pontiff, Gene Jeffries, Jason Akers
Mrs. Bodin called the meeting to order. She then welcomed guests present and asked that everyone introduce themselves.  

Mrs. Bodin asked for a review of the minutes and financials.  On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the minutes of the regular October 2013 meeting were unanimously approved.  On a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, the financials for October 2013 were unanimously approved.  
Mrs. Bodin introduced Mr. Akers with the law firm Foley and Judell.  Mr. Akers  gave a short presentation on business tools that can be used as incentives for businesses to attract, expand and relocate in Iberia parish. 
Mr. Tarantino reminded the commissioners of the last meeting’s discussion about lines of credit which authorized him to canvas local banking institutions to obtain current rates on short-term lines of credit.  Mr. Tarantino obtained rates from two banks, First National Bank of Jeanerette and Community First Bank.  Community First offered the best rate of 4.25% with no fees on a $50,000.00 line of credit. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the commissioners authorized approval of securing this line of credit.  Mr. Akers advised the commissioners that this issue must go before the Louisiana Bond Commission for approval.  Mr. Akers offered to prepare the appropriate documents to move forward on this matter and will send them to Mr. Simon for review. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the agenda was expanded to include the following resolution:
RESOLUTION: A resolution authorizing the Iberia Economic Development Authority to incur debt and borrow an amount not to exceed in the aggregate $50,000; authorizing the issuance of Revenue Anticipation Notes in connection therewith; and authorizing the Chairman and Secretary to do all things necessary to effectuate this Resolution.  

This resolution shall take effect immediately, having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows: 

Yeas: Liz Bodin, Damon Migues, Jim Wiggns

Nays: None

Absent: Cecil Hymel, Fran Henderson

Mrs. Bodin then invited Mr. Tarantino to proceed with his business park and funding update.  Mr. Tarantino noted that we are now closing on the additional acreage.  The authority has received the $250,000.00 local match for the property purchase from Economic Development District # 1.  Mr. Simon continues to work with Leon Minvielle on the succession proceedings.  Mr. Simon highly suggested that the commissioners obtain title insurance on this particular land purchase, in particular, because of the large dollar amount and to protect the authority from potential estate problems.  Mr. Simon will work with local counsel on this matter, and should not cost the authority more than $5,000 to $6,000 for the  one-million dollar title policy.  On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the commissioners authorized the chairman to enter into agreement to purchase title insurance on the pending property purchase as recommended by legal counsel.
Moving onto agenda item number 9, Mr. Tarantino noted that the economy continues to look great.  National Oilwell Varco announced its new facility on Lewis Street with eighty-five (85) new jobs.  Berard Transportation, Incorporated is holding its ground breaking ceremony this Thursday, November 21st at 10:00 am for their new $9 million facility. The Port of Iberia should be announcing substantial completions on its Millinium Expansion Project sometime soon.
In closing, Mrs. Bodin thanked both Jeff Simon and Jason Akers for the valuable information they’ve provided to the commissioners and for all the help they’ve given to lead IEDA in the right direction.
There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 12, 2013 at 7:30 AM.
